
                                                           DONALDSONVILLE COUNCIL 
                                                             CITY OF DONALDSOVILLE 
                                                                      MAY 12, 2020 
 
 The Donaldsonville Council of the City of Donaldsonville met for a  regular meeting on 
Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at 6;00 p.m. held remotely via video conference due to the coronavirus 
with the following members present; 
    RAYMOND AUCOIN, Chairman 
    LAUTHAUGHT DELANEY, SR. 
    BRENT LANDRY 
    REGGIE FRANCIS 
    CHARLES BROWN 
    ABSENT: NONE 
 The meeting was called to order by Mr. Aucoin. 
 A prayer and pledge of allegiance was recited. 
 The public comment period was now opened.  No one wished to address the council at 
this time. 
 It was moved by  Mr. Landry, seconded by Mr. Delaney to amend the agenda to discuss 
Phase I of re-opening of city hall. 
 The vote thereon was as follows: 
  YEAS:  Delaney, Landry, Brown, Francis, Aucoin 
  NAYS:  None 
  ABSENT:  None.  5 yeas, 0 nays, 0 absent and the motion was adopted. 
 The Fire Department Report for the month of April 2020 was given by Fire Chief Adam 
Gautreaux. 
 The Ascension Parish Sheriff’s Office Report for the month of April 2020 was given by  
Captain Darryl Smith. 
 The  Public Works Report was given by Spencer Harvey. 
 It was moved by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Delaney to  make the Natural Gas Report 
dated March 5, 2020 – April 5, 2020 a part of the official minutes. 
 The vote thereon was as follows: 
  YEAS:  Delaney, Landry, Brown, Francis, Aucoin 
  NAYS:  None 
  ABSENT:  None.  5 yeas, 0 nays, 0 absent and the motion was adopted. 
 It was moved by Mr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Brown to make the Natural Gas Report 
dated April 5, 2020 – May 5, 2020 a part of the official minutes. 
 The vote thereon was as follows: 
  YEAS:  Delaney, Landry, Brown, Francis, Aucoin 
  NAYS:  None 
  ABSENT:  None.  5 yeas, 0 nays, 0 absent and the motion was adopted. 
 



 The Mayor discussed  Phase I of the re-opening of city hall. 
 Finance Director Sandra Cost Williams discussed the 2020-2021 proposed budget. 
 There being no further business before the Council of the City of Donaldsonville a 
motion was made by Mr.  Brown, second by Mr. Delaney that this meeting be adjourned. 
 The vote thereon was as follows: 
  YEAS:  Delaney, Landry, Brown, Francis, Aucoin 
  NAYS:  None 
  ABSENT:  None.  5 yeas, 0 nays, 0 absent and the motion was adopted. 
 
 
       s/Sandra Capone 
       Council Clerk  


